

DISTRICT 7 BUSINESS MEETING

Minutes

Mar. 16, 2018
Serenity Club

Address for District 7 is: P.O. Box 32135 LV, NV, 89173

Meeting Called to order at 6:30 pm

After a moment of silence for the still suffering alcoholic opened with the Serenity Prayer

GSR Preamble:

We are the General Service Representatives. We are the link in the chain of communication for our groups with the General Service Conference and the world of A.A.

We realize the ultimate authority in A.A. is a loving God as he may express Himself in our Group Conscience. As trusted servants, our job is to bring information to our groups in order that they can reach an informed group conscience. In passing along this group conscience, we are helping to maintain the unity and strength so vital to our fellowship.

Let us, therefore, have the patience and tolerance to listen while others share, the courage to speak up when we have something to share, and the wisdom to do what is right for our groups as a whole.

Introductions given- DCM, Lisa T. conducted meeting.

Feb. 16, 2018 Minutes: Approved.

Treasurer's Report: Given by Treasurer, Jen R.

Opening Balance:	\$9583.37
Closing Balance:	\$9652.05
Today's Balance:	\$10331.05

Expenses: Rent \$22.50, Chili Cook-off supplies \$70., PRAASA \$450., POB Rental \$130. Approved w/corrections to total expense.

Old Business:

Webmaster Report: No update.

Group Announcements: Rich - Summerlin Book Study moving to the Leisure Center.

Chili Cook-off update: Profit of \$333.00 for event.

Picnic: Jill advised had a committee meeting and the flyer is coming along. Will probably have tickets available by June 2nd.

Service Events: 2nd Tradition Workshop on 4/28 will be held at Lakes Lutheran Church. Hours are 11am to 1pm.

New Business:

Tonopah Funding: Lisa advised that if GSRs are not regularly attending District meetings (4 times in last 6 months), funding will not be available as per our Guidelines. Lots of discussion regarding this and it was suggested that maybe we need to review and change the Guidelines. Any action was tabled until the April meeting.

Intergroup: Rich reported for April – Central office has been painted. New webmaster being proposed. New chair for Accessibilities and Meetings-to-go will be under the Accessibilities umbrella. Founders' Day will be on June 9th at Christ Church Episcopal on Maryland Pkwy & St. Louis

CPC-PI: Owen C. reported that the committee balance is \$3248.82 but should be \$3219.44 as CPC/PI getting own bank account. Lots of stuff going on –Black Monday was a success. Booth at VS Journal committee. Mirage wanted Friends of Bill at food workers convention. Moving meeting to same day as Accessibilities. UMC does not have a rack.

Grapevine: No report.

H&I: David M. – Starting balance \$5,007.00 and ending \$3543.5. Las Vegas Recovery needs help. Seven Hills needs help on Tuesday nights. CCDC will alternate AAS & NA. Southern Desert prison needs help. Service event on 4/21 at Triangle Club.

District 7 Group Report: None

Lisa T. asked people to share their experience at PRAASA – some comments: Jill & Jen enjoyed the event and thought the round tables were quite good. Andy – 19th PRAASA and was good to see old friends. Kellie was of service. Lisa – good to see people from all over and listen to panels about how things are working. Spiritual experience and Lisa gained by being of service. Edie gave her thoughts.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:29pm

Minutes taken by District 7 Alt.Secretary – Edie D.

In attendance:

- | | |
|--------------------------|-------------------------|
| 1. Lisa T, DCM | 13. Dawson S., GSR |
| 2. Edie D. Alt Secretary | 14. Stacey J., GSR |
| 3. Dano B. Alt DCM | 15. April J. Intergroup |
| 4. Adam F. GSR | 16. Kellie M., GSR |
| 5. David M. GSR | 17. Carolyn C. GSR |
| 6. Kendall, Webmaster | 18. Robert J., GSR |
| 7. Jenn R., Treasurer | 19. Sony W., GSR |
| 8. Andy K., GSRT | |
| 9. Alfredo M, GSR | |
| 10. James K., Alt GSR | |
| 11. Jill G., GSR | |
| 12. Rich T., GSR | |